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Item 5. Other Events

United States Steel Corporation is filing the January 9, 2003 press release
titled "U. S. Steel to Acquire National Steel Assets."  Attached is a copy of
the press release in substantially the form released.

Item 7. Financial Statements and Exhibits

     (c)  Exhibits

         99.1 Press Release - "U. S. Steel to Acquire National Steel Assets"
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mill products, coke, taconite pellets and coal; the management of mineral
resources; real estate development; engineering and consulting services in the
United States; and, through its subsidiary U. S. Steel Kosice, the production
and sale of steel products and coke in Central Europe. In 2001, United States
Steel Corporation generated revenues of $6.4 billion on worldwide steel
shipments of 13.5 million tons and reported a net loss of $218 million. Through
September 30, 2002, U. S. Steel had net income of $50 million on shipments of
10.9 million tons.
     National Steel Corporation is an integrated steel producer with annual raw
steelmaking capability of 6.9 million tons. National Steel, with its principal
executive offices in Mishawaka, Ind., is engaged in the production and sale of a
wide variety of flat rolled steel products, including hot-rolled, cold-rolled,
galvanized, tin and chrome plated steels. In 2001, National generated
$2.5 billion of revenues on steel shipments of 5.9 million tons, all of
which were flat rolled product. Its net loss for the year 2001 was $652 million.
On March 6, 2002, National and 41 of its domestic subsidiaries filed for
voluntary protection for relief under Chapter 11 of the Bankruptcy Code,
in the U.S. Bankruptcy Court for the Northern District of Illinois.
                                      -oOo-
     This release contains forward-looking statements with regards to the
anticipated acquisition of the assets of National Steel Corporation. Whether
such acquisition will be implemented and the timing of such implementation will
depend upon a number of factors, many of which are beyond the control of United
States Steel Corporation and National Steel Corporation. Among the factors are
the negotiation of a new labor agreement between U. S. Steel and the United
Steelworkers of America covering the employees of the National facilities;
receipt of necessary clearances from the Federal Trade Commission and the United
States Department of Justice under the Hart-Scott-Rodino Antitrust Improvement
Act; approval by the Surface Transportation Board under the Surface
Transportation Act for the acquisition of the Delray Connecting Railroad (a
subsidiary of National); the absence of any injunctions blocking consummation of
the acquisition; and the results of the auction process contemplated in
National's bankruptcy court filing.
     Statements concerning the potential benefits of the acquisition are also
forward-looking statements. Future results will depend upon market conditions,
costs, shipments and prices. Some factors, among others, that could affect
market conditions, costs, shipments and prices include import levels, future
product demand, prices and mix, global and company steel production, plant
operating performance, domestic natural gas prices and usage, the resumption of
operation of steel facilities sold under the bankruptcy laws, and U.S. and
European economic performance and political developments. Steel shipments and
prices can be affected by imports and actions of the U.S. government and its
agencies. Factors that may affect USSK results are similar to domestic factors,
including excess world supply, plus foreign currency fluctuations, matters
peculiar to international marketing such as tariffs, and completion of facility
projects at USSK. In accordance with "safe harbor" provisions of the Private
Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995, cautionary statements identifying
important factors, but not necessarily all factors, that could cause actual
results to differ materially from those set forth in the forward-looking
statements have been included in the Form 10-K of United States Steel
Corporation for the year ended December 31, 2001, and in subsequent filings by
United States Steel Corporation.


